
 

Dear Assembly Member 
 
Please find below an update on the Senate work and opportunities to participate in reviews.  If you 
are interested in any of these reviews, please respond to stephaniebeal@nhs.net with your 
expression of interest and you will be contacted directly. 
 
Current and Forthcoming Reviews 
 
Working with Southport and Ormskirk 
 
We have been contacted by the Shaping Care Together Programme to ask if we will work 
with them again to provide informal advice on their developing programme across acute 
and planned services.  We previously worked with the programme in 2018.  
 
Currently we are expecting to advise on their options development end July/ early 
September and need clinical panel members across urgent and emergency care, children’s 
services, maternity services, planned care, frailty services and the broader out of hospital 
model.  If you would like to express your interest in participating in this panel please 
get in touch and we will keep in touch with you as the details and timeline develop. 
 
Working with Scarborough Hospital 
 
Our draft report providing informal early advice on the Scarborough Hospital obstetrics and 
gynaecology service is now complete following a very helpful discussion with Trust clinical 
leads in March.  The draft report is now with the Trust for comment.   
 
Working with Cheshire East  
 
Our report for Cheshire East is now complete and is with the commissioning leads for 
comment. It was not possible to arrange a follow up clinical conversation with the clinical 
leads and the advice therefore only contains a broad overview to assist with their next steps 
in the development of their model of care.  
  
Both of these reports will be ratified by the Senate Council at their meeting on May 17th.  My 
thanks to the panels for their work on these reviews     
 
 
Other Potential Reviews 
 
We remain in discussion with:  

• Wakefield CCG on the completed draft pre-consultation business case for the Pontefract 
Midwifery Led Unit,  

• Bradford CCG on Shipley Hospital.   
• Humber, Coast and Vale ICS on the Scarborough ED model 
• Humber Coast and Vale ICS on their acute services model 

 
 

All of our published work can be accessed on our website www.yhsenate.nhs.uk  through the 
Senate Advice and Updates page.  
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Council Meetings 
 
The minutes of the last Council meeting held on 18th March are on our website 
www.yhsenate.nhs.uk and our next meeting is scheduled for 17th May. 
 
Senate Management 
 
I have been given the opportunity to take a year’s secondment within the regional Clinical Delivery 
Team and therefore will be leaving the Senate Manager role to take up this position in the next 
couple of weeks.  We will be going out to recruit for a replacement Manager but in the meantime, I 
will continue to provide support to the Senate and work with commissioners on developing the 
details of forthcoming reviews.  Steph Beal will continue to provide the administrative support to the 
Senate so do please get in touch with Steph (stephaniebeal@nhs.net) in the first instance if you 
need anything. I will connect you up to the new Manager when they are in post. 
With very best wishes,  
 
Joanne Poole 
Clinical Senate Manager 
joanne.poole1@nhs.net 
07900 715369 
 
Thank you for your continued support to the Yorkshire and the Humber Clinical 

Senate. 
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